September 4, 2002

M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Mr. Robert Buckley



Chair, Faculty Senate

FROM:
Donald R. Gerth

Your memorandum of August 14 containing the recommendations of the Executive Committee on behalf of the Faculty Senate is at hand.

The language proposed by the Faculty Senate’s Executive Committee on August 13, 2002, is approved, with one exception.  I request that the Senate reconsider as soon as possible the language in 6.06B.1 allowing probationary faculty to decline without prejudice participation in search committees for probationary faculty.  This language was recommended by the Senate in Spring, 2002.  At that time, we were operating under the assumption that probationary faculty could not vote as members of a hiring committee.  Now that the Memorandum of Understanding has changed to allow for full probationary faculty participation, I believe that this language establishes a poor practice in allowing faculty to opt out of committee assignments.  While I am cognizant of the arguments in favor of this language raised on the floor of the Senate, I observe that the same alleged “risks” to probationary faculty could arise from service on any committee where there is potential disagreement with tenured members of the department.
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